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Date: August 23, 2021

To: Lake and Peninsula School Board
From: Bill Cornell
Re: Human Resources Director - August 2021

Front Burner:

➔ Transitions
◆ Cassie Broscious has been working hard filling her new role as Registrar
◆ Kate Cornell and Nicole Metzgar are busy planning for our virtual August Inservice

and in person New Teacher Induction

➔ Summer New Hires
◆ Sarah Wardell is taking on a 0.5 SPED position in Port Alsworth
◆ Alexis Pursell was hired on in July to fill the Elementary position in Levelock
◆ Lila Peterson will be working as our new Accountant and oversee activities accounts
◆ Schyler Rippie was hired on as an IT Support Specialist
◆ Bill Harris will be joining us again this year, starting in Chignik Lake
◆ Tim Welch will be providing Distance Counseling for students throughout the district

➔ New hire travel and New Teacher Induction
◆ We have worked with the LPSD COVID Advisory Team to conduct New Teacher

Induction in person in Newhalen August 28-30
◆ New Hires will be traveling to their respective villages on August 30, and will be

following local COVID mandates upon entry to their villages

Contract Adjustments:
➔ Contract adjustments and salary schedule movement are outlined on the Personnel Approval

List

Recruitment:
➔ All Certified Teacher positions are currently filled for the FY22 School Year
➔ We discussed with principals to deepen their sub pools in order to meet demands of the

coming year, and continued needs related to COVID
➔ Five student teachers will be joining us this fall, showing a continued positive relationship

with university partners


